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MINUTES 

Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, June 20, 2022 

 

 

6:00 P.M. Call to Order 

Present:    Councilors Copp, Edes, Foster, Segrist, Storey-King and Vail 

 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Foster, to recess to Executive Session pursuant to 1 M.R.S.A., 

§ 405(6)(D) re: contract negotiations between the Town of Cumberland and the Teamsters Local Union No. 340 

for the Cumberland Fire Department. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

TIME:   6:00 P.M. 

 

Reconvene to regular session at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Chairman Vail read the following, in recognition of the Juneteenth holiday: 

On January 1, 1863, the Emancipation Proclamation was signed and declared “that all persons held as slaves” 

within the rebellious states “are, and henceforward shall be free”.  However, it was more than two years later, on 

June 19, 1865, that the last group of enslaved Americans, located in the City of Galveston, Texas, learned that the 

Civil War had ended, and that they were free from bondage.  Today is the recognized federal holiday for 

Juneteenth, and while we as a Council meet to fulfill our charter obligation, it is with a reverence for Juneteenth 

and recognition that while we are moving toward equity, equality, and justice, we still have more to do to 

advance true equity in all aspects of civic life, and that we must always strive for a better future.  

 

 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Foster, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to accept the June 6, 2022 meeting 

minutes as presented. 

VOTE:  5-0-1 (Segrist abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 

Town Manager Shane reported that the final paving at the library happened today. This is part of the 

completion of the Historical Society building moving to the library site.  We are excited to have that 

project completed.  

 

We have heard from Senator King’s office that our project for the Bruce Hill waterline will be going to the 

next step in the process, and we are hopeful that the project will be funded.  

 

The Rails to Trails committee will not meet in July.  Committee members will have the opportunity to ride 

the trail from Portland to Auburn and get to see firsthand some of the challenges with the proposed 

project.  

 

 

III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

No public discussion. 
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IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY  

 

22 – 072 To swear in newly elected Town Councilors. 

Town Clerk, Tammy O’Donnell administered the oath of office to Councilors Edes and Vail. 

 

 

22 – 073 To hear a recommendation from the Appointments Committee, and vote to appoint a new Town 

Councilor to fill the vacant Town Council seat and swear in newly selected Town Councilor. 

Councilor Copp, Chairman of the Nominating Committee, explained that the Nominating Committee met and 

reviewed the applicants for the vacant Town Council seat.  It was a unanimous decision to not interview the 

applicants, but rather to make a recommendation to the Town Council that Tig Filson be appointed.  

 

Councilor Edes said that he is going to abstain from voting on this item.  He has a problem with the process. He 

feels that everybody on the Town Council should have had a chance to meet with all the applicants, or at the very 

least, the nominee.  That didn’t happen and he does not feel that it’s fair to ask him to vote in favor or against 

somebody that he hasn’t had a chance to talk to.  He is disappointed by the process and the fact that the process 

that the Town Council agreed to two meetings ago, was not followed. 

 

Councilor Segrist said that as a member of the Nominating Committee, the committee spent quite a bit of time 

considering the applicants.  He thinks that when we first spoke about interviewing all the candidates two meetings 

ago, we didn’t know how many candidates we were going to have, how many we would personally know, and 

what their history and service to the Town was.  The committee got together and deliberated for a good hour and 

a half, and all agreed on the same candidate.  They felt that it was within the role of the Nominating Committee to 

make the recommendation to the Town Council without interviewing everyone.  

 

Councilor Storey-King said that she is very proud to work with this Council and if we disagree, we still have 

enormous respect for one another.  While we learn from our mistakes and move forward, that is what gives this 

Council its integrity. 

 

Chairman Vail said that he is in agreement with Council Edes, but he believes that the concerns about the process 

have been addressed, discussed, and he appreciates everybody’s input.  

 

Motion by Councilor Segrist, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to appoint Brooke Filson to fill the vacant 

Town Council for the remainder of its term. 

VOTE:  5-0-1 (Edes abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

Town Clerk, Tammy O’Donnell, administered the oath of office to Brooke Filson.  

 

 

22 – 074 To elect a Town Council Chair and Vice-Chair. 

Chairman Vail thanked everybody for the past year, particularly the Town Council for their support and hard 

work.  We have done a lot this past year.  He thanked his wife for her guidance, thanked Town staff, as well as 

the entire community. He has enjoyed his term as Chairman and is proud to say that he is a Cumberland citizen 

and Town Councilor. 

     

Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Edes, to appoint Councilor Foster as Town Council Chairman. 

VOTE:  6-0-1 (Foster abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 



  

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 20, 2022 
3 

 

 

Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Foster, to appoint Councilor Segrist as Town Council Vice-

Chairman. 

VOTE:  6-0-1 (Segrist abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

22 – 075 To hear a report from the Finance Director re: end of year financials. 

Chairman Foster said that the Finance Committee met last week to review the four topics that the Finance 

Director will go through.  We will be voting on 3 items after the presentation and all 3 come with a 

recommendation from the Finance Committee for approval (revenue transfers to cover expense overages, year-

end transfers to our fund balances and the spending plan for the balance of our ARPA funds). 

 

Finance Director, Helene DiBartolomeo, presented the following: 
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Town Manager Shane referred to the slide above and said that the Wildwood & Long Meadow drainage is an 

error.  The Public Works department was able to do the work on Wildwood, so we put Ole Musket Road drainage 

in its place.  

 

Chairman Foster asked for any public comment. 

No public comment. 

 

Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Segrist, to accept the Finance Committee’s report as presented 

and; 

To authorize the transfer of end of year revenues to cover department overages as attached and; 

To authorize the end of year transfers to specific reserve accounts as presented and; 

To authorize the expenditure of American Rescue Plan funds as attached and recommended by the Finance 

Committee.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

22 – 076 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Credit Enhancement Agreement for 

Yarmouth Veterinary Center, as recommended by the TIF Committee.  

Councilor Copp explained that the TIF Committee met to review this project and voted unanimously to 

recommend approval to the Town Council.  This is a 4–5-million-dollar project, the facility is 13,000 square feet, 

and they have requested the full Credit Enhancement Agreement.  The TIF Committee recommends that the TIF 

agreement be capped at $500,000, is approved for 50% of their annual taxes, and will expire in March 2038.  All 

legal costs will be the responsibility of Yarmouth Veterinary Services.  

 

Town Manager Shane explained that TIF agreements are an agreement between the Town and a new business in 

order to “shelter the taxes” from any assessment against our school and county tax.  It is almost 50 cents on a 

dollar savings for us directly.  The Department of Economic and Community Development allows the Town 

Council to authorize Credit Enhancement Agreements to entice business in specific areas of our Town.  We 

currently have 9 TIF districts in our community and they generate quite a bit of property tax value.  

 

Dr. Zack Smith said that his parents started the practice in 1986 and in 1999 they built their current location on 

Willow Street in Yarmouth.  Their current location is only about 4,000 square feet and they have 3 exam rooms, a 

treatment area and 1 surgery suite.  They currently have 6 ½ doctors and 20+ technicians, so they have outgrown 

their current space.  The new facility will triple the space that they currently have, and they plan on doubling their 

practice size.  Their goal is to never say no to a client. They are very excited to get the project going.  

 

Chairman Foster opened the public hearing. 

No public comment. 

Chairman Foster closed the public hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Vail, to approve the Credit Enhancement Agreement for 

Yarmouth Veterinary Center, as recommended by the TIF Committee. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 



  

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 20, 2022 
7 

 

22 – 077 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on authorizing the Town Manager to enter into a 

labor contract agreement with the Teamsters Local Union No. 340 for the Cumberland Fire 

Department, for the period of July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2024. 

Chairman Foster explained that this union was just recently formed, and this is the first contract that the Town is 

entering into with the Cumberland Firefighters/EMS personnel.  It is a 2-year contract. That was intentional in 

order to have it line up with our other 2 union contracts so they all have the same term.  

 

Town Manager Shane added that the Town Attorney has reviewed the contract and he and the Finance Director 

have a few minor items to verify, and it is ready for a July 1st effective date.  

 

Chairman Foster opened the public hearing. 

No public comment. 

Chairman Foster closed the public hearing.  

 

Motion by Councilor Segrist, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to authorize the Town Manager to enter into a 

labor contract agreement with the Teamsters Local Union No. 340 for the Cumberland Fire Department, for the 

period of July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2024. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

22 – 078 To consider and act on Commercial Hauler’s license renewals for FY’23. 

Chairman Foster explained that this is an annual renewal under our solid waste ordinance.  

 

Chairman Foster asked for any public comment. 

No public comment. 

 

Motion by Councilor Storey-King, seconded by Councilor Vail, to approve the Commercial Hauler’s license 

renewals for FY’23. 

VOTE:  6-0-1 (Copp abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

22 – 079 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a liquor license application for Cumberland 

House of Pizza. 

Chairman Foster explained that this is an annual renewal. 

 

Councilor Segrist added that the business has been sold and this is for the new owners.  

 

Chairman Foster opened the public hearing. 

No public comment. 

Chairman Foster closed the public hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Storey-King, seconded by Councilor Segrist, to approve the liquor license application for 

Cumberland House of Pizza. 

VOTE:  6-0-1 (Copp abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

22 – 080 To authorize the Town Manager to advertise for the vacant M.S.A.D. 51 School Board seat. 

Chairman Foster said that she would like to talk about the process and proposed that the Council hold a workshop 

next to discuss the characteristics and experience that we’re looking for in a candidate. Once that is established, 

we will be able to move forward and advertise, being able to cull out what we are looking for in the applicants. To 

remind the public, this is a replacement for the remainder of Tyler McGinley’s term (1 year).  Then the position 

will be up for election after the remainder of its term.  
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Her proposal for the process is: 

• Open invitation for interest letters due by July 8th 

• The Appointments Committee will review letters and narrow the selection to a minimum of 2 and a 

maximum of 4 to bring forward to the Town Council for interviews the week of July 18th  

• Town Council will vote on the appointment of the chosen candidate at the July 25th Town Council 

meeting 

 

Councilor Storey-King said that process has been made in the direction of open communication between the 

School Board and the Town Council and she hopes that will continue.  There will be an opportunity to discuss 

what we are looking for in a candidate in the workshop.  She is looking for a good communicator, someone that is 

open to new ideas, and being open and transparent. 

 

Councilor Segrist said that he enjoyed it when the School Board would come in and give us updates on the school 

and what their plans are for new construction.  Tyler did a wonderful job communicating to us and he thanked her 

for her service. He is also hopeful that we will find someone who has great communication skills.  

 

After some discussion, it was decided to hold the workshop on Monday, June 27th at 6:00 p.m. and delay 

advertising until after the workshop.  

 

22 – 081 To authorize the Town Manager to transfer assignment of a Credit Enhancement Agreement 

from Seafax to Maine Colloids, LLC.  

Councilor Segrist explained that when a business in a TIF district sells or transfers its assets or rights to a new 

business, the Credit Enhancement Agreement is also transferable with the Town Council’s approval.  Seafax was 

one of our first Credit Enhancement Agreement, 16 years ago, and it has a 20-year term. It expires on June 30, 

2026. Credit Enhancement Agreements are usually up to $500,000.00 in taxable rebate benefit or 20 years in 

length, whatever occurs first.  In this particular case, it will be neck in neck as to whether it expires first or 

whether we reach the $500,000.00 cap.  There is a balance of approximately $76,000 and 4 years left on the 

agreement.  The TIF Committee and the Finance Committee met and didn’t see any issue with transferring the 

remainder of the agreement to Maine Colloids, LLC.  

 

Chairman Foster asked for any public comment. 

No public comment. 

 

Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Copp, to authorize the Town Manager to transfer assignment 

of a Credit Enhancement Agreement from Seafax to Maine Colloids, LLC.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

  

V. NEW BUSINESS 

Councilor Filson – She thanked the Town Council for appointing her.  She is very excited to be here. 

 

Councilor Segrist – Congratulations to Councilors Edes and Vail on their election win.   

Congratulations to Brian Kilgallen for running a great campaign.  

   

  Welcome to Councilor Filson. 

 

He missed the last meeting because he and his wife welcomed a new baby girl into their family.  Mom and 

baby are doing great, and he appreciated all the well wishes from the Town Council.  
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Thank you to the Town Manager, Whitney Miller (Communications Director), and Chief Rumsey.  After 

the school shooting in Texas last month, he was really struggling with what can we do as a community, 

even if it’s a small step to help out in terms of gun violence in this country.  The Town always has an 

open-door program where the police department will accept damaged or unsafe weapons, or for someone 

to get rid of a firearm that they no longer want.  Thank you to the Chief and Whitney for putting out the 

announcement of our new incentive program, “Gas for Guns”.  If you are interested in disposing of a 

unwanted firearm, you can contact the police department and receive a $50 gas card for turning in the gun.   

 

Councilor Storey-King – Thank you to Chairman Vail for the past year he served as Chairman. She 

appreciated the phone calls and the discussions they had, she appreciated his leadership, and his ideals.  

It’s not always easy to be an idealist and she has appreciated getting to know him better.  

 

Welcome to Councilor Filson and thank you for your willingness to serve on the Town Council.  

 

Councilor Vail – No new business. 

 

Chairman Foster – She thanked outgoing Chairman Vail, who set the bar as Chairman very high. He 

pushed the Town Council to ensure that we are looking to the future as a Town.  We as the leadership are 

part of that visioning and are not just letting things happen to us.  So, her commitment is to collaborate 

with all the Town Councilors and continue the work we did last summer, revisit it, and look at where we 

want to go over the next year.  We want to focus our efforts on where we can put some bows on some 

items and move forward.  She would like to do a workshop in July to set our focus together for the next 

year.  She has enjoyed the past 2 years with the Town Councilors and is looking forward to the next year 

as being collaborative as we go forward together.  

 

Councilor Edes – He wished Councilors Storey-King and Vail a happy birthday last week.  

 

Condolences to the Taylor family on the passing of Kathleen Taylor.  Her daughter, Judy is very involved 

in the Historical Society and grew up on Farwell Avenue.  

 

There is a thing called Cheers and Jeers.  Cheers to everybody that ran in this last election, and jeers to the 

Press Herald and Forecaster.  He was extremely disappointed that they tried to bring political affiliation 

into the election.  Anyone who ran for a non-partisan political position, they were asking them which party 

they were politically affiliated with. That was disgraceful and shame on the Press Herald and Forecaster 

for doing it.  Kudos to those who said that they are not going to tell them that information.   

 

Councilor Copp – He gave his donation to the 4-H fund that benefits the Food Pantry, as he does at every 

meeting, and reminded everyone that this is a worthy cause. 

 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 

  Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to adjourn. 

  VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

  TIME:   8:21 P.M. 

 

  Respectfully submitted by, 

   

 

  Brenda L. Moore 

  Council Secretary 


